
 
 

Notice 

All AT&T and BellSouth marks contained herein and as set forth in the trademarks and service marks section of the BellSouth Tariff or Guidebook 
are owned by AT&T Intellectual Property. 

 

 

Notification Type: Discontinued Service Offering 

Jurisdiction: NORTH CAROLINA 

Notice Date: 12/21/2023 

Package Number: NC-24-0008 

Service Name: TDM to IP Transition - Garner WC 

Tariff /Guidebook Sections: GEGB - A2 and PLGB - B2 

Expected Issue Date: 02/04/2024 

Expected Effective Date: 02/04/2024 

Descriptive Narrative: 
BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T North Carolina intends to 

retire copper facilities in distribution area (DA) 441402 of Garner wire center 

(RLGHNCGA), due to the impact of a planned North Carolina Department of 

Transportation (NCDOT) road move project at Bells Lake Road and Optimist 

Farm Road.  NCDOT has requested AT&T North Carolina remove or replace its 

facilities in the way of this road project before April 30, 2024. 

AT&T North Carolina plans to migrate copper facilities customers to existing 

Gigabit Passive Optical Network/Fiber-to-the-Premises (GPON/FTTP) facilities 

and retire the copper facilities. 

 

 


